
 

 

Place: Romers Party Room 
Date:  09/05/23 
 
Members present: John Yoder, Eydie Kremer, Michelle Dues, Lori Homan, Jackie Muhlenkamp, 
Karen Romer, Jodi Stammen, Kelly Baker, Adam Puthoff, Kelly Kunkler, Ron Rindler 
 
President John Yoder called the meeting to order. 
 
Minutes from the August meeting were approved by Michelle and seconded by Jackie. 
 
Kelly Kunkler from the SH Girl scouts gave a brief talk about their organization. There are two 
troops in SH, total of 12 girls. She talked about the various awards the girls can earn and what is 
involved in earning the badges. Life skills and female led entrepreneurs were the focus for 
2022. Met with several local female leaders and learned what is involved in having your own 
business. Kelly talked about how they’re also recruiting from Coldwater as they no longer have 
a troop. 
 
No treasures report. 
 
Reviewed the community drive list that will be submitted. There are three local organizations 
we’ll contact and then the list will be complete and ready to be mailed. 
 
Karen said the SH Holiday open house is on track. 
 
Adam talked about the eclipse on April 8th and how local schools will be handling. There’s quite 
a bit of discussion about the best way to handle as the eclipse will happen at around 3:00 and 
all indications are this area is prime viewing and there will be an influx of people/traffic. 
 
Karen made a motion to donate $100 to the SH Girls Scouts and Kelly seconded it. 
 
Kelly won the Pot of Gold - congrats! 
 
Michelle motioned to adjourn, and Ron seconded it. 
 
Next meeting will be October 3rd at Romers. 
 
 
Eydie Kremer 
Chamber Secretary 


